

## PAUL FLETCHER MP

Federal Member for Bradfield Minister for Urban Infrastructure

4 August 2017

Dr Stephen King Commissioner Productivity Commission GPO Box 1428 CANBERRA CITY ACT 2601



Dear Commissioner

I write to you on behalf of my constituent, Dr Yvonne McMaster, OAM.

Dr McMaster has worked as a Palliative Care Consultant and is a well-known advocate for palliative care, and founder of Push for Palliative. Her involvement and experience in providing policy advocacy and medical services to the elderly and dying are remarkable.

I'm aware that Dr McMaster provided submissions to the Productivity Commission's Report on Draft Reforms to Human Services and I highly commend them to you.

Further details of Dr McMaster's advocacy are contained in the correspondence attached.

I would welcome your advice in relation to this matter.

Yours sincerely

Paul Fletcher PF/vh